
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
13 May 2022 
 
 
Dear Parents and Carers 
 
Year 11 
Today is the final day of school for Year 11 before the GCSE written exams begin on Monday.  Each student 
has a personalised timetable of exams, revision sessions and classes until the end of the exam period but 
they are all in school full time until at least 27 May.  Please ensure that your sons and daughters are making 
best use of revision time and getting a good night’s sleep.  Exams begin at 9.00 a.m. and so students need 
to be in school in good time before that so that they are not rushing round or disturbing others.  There will 
be water, fruit and toast available in the dining room for exam students from 8.30 a.m. 
 
Parents’ Evening 
Yesterday we had the final Parents’ Evening of the year and thank you to Year 7 parents – I hope you found 
the evening useful and informative.  For the past 2 years we have run our Parents’ Evenings through School 
Cloud and this is currently the intention for next year and we will be consulting with Parents and Staff over 
the next couple of weeks. 
 
Year 10 
Many congratulations to 15 of our year 10 Boys who play for Kirkham Under 15’s Red Team.  They were 
promoted in a play off match against Rossall on Wednesday evening and were really thrilled at their 
achievement. 
 
Next week Year 10’s will be in Tower Wood for a PE residential trip.  We hope they have a fantastic 
experience. 
 
Also, congratulations to Erin and her group who competed at the English Rhythmic Gymnastics last 
weekend in Bath.  They won Gold in Ball, Rope and Gold overall to become English Junior Champions. 
 
Sean R.I.P. 
A few weeks ago I informed you that one of our Year 10 boys had sadly died towards the end of the Easter 
holidays.  Sean’s funeral will take place on Monday afternoon in Thornton, Merseyside.  The school will be 
represented by myself, Miss Clancy as Year Head, Mrs Gardner as Sean’s Mentor and three of his Year 10 
friends.  Our thoughts and prayers are with Sean’s family at this terrible time. 
 
Yours faithfully 
 

 
 
Mr A Waller 
Headteacher 



 
 

 


